ORDINANCE COMMITTEE

May 19, 2022
MEMBERS ALSQ PRESENT
Chairman Skultety Mayor Barry Clerk Lilly Superintendent Mann
Alderman Dorchinecz ~ Alderman Wilson Treasurer Miles William Sleeman
Alderman Budd Alderman Brown Chief Adermann Deputy Chief Childers
Alderman Bryant{ HBO Goodall Chief Wheeler

Acting Chairman Bryant called the meeting to order at 8:26 P.M.

PAVEMENT REQUIREMENTS

Due to a potential new subdivision, the City Engineer has been in the process of reviewing pavement
requirements for residential streets as listed in the City Code. Currently there is a requirement for a base of
rock, then either 4” or 57 of asphalt and 2” of bituminous. Mr. Sleeman has suggested a base of 87 rock with 4”
asphalt, and will provide suggestions for requirements for various street types at the next meeting.

LIQUOR LICENSE REQUIREMENTS

Following the recent license renewal, several concerns were raised regarding requirements for liquor licenses.
Suggested changes include termination of license due to sale of business, license to remain valid upon sale by
one co-owner to another, and owner and/or manager to live within Christian County limits rather than the
corporate limits of the City of Taylorville. All items should be spelled out in the Code, as well as the liquor
license application if necessary.

Motion by Alderman Bryant and seconded by Alderman Budd to recommend to the City Council to direct the
City Attorney to prepare an Ordinance to amend Chapter 3 of the Taylorville City Code to terminate Liquor
License upon sale of business; and to allow Liquor License to remain valid upon sale of one co-owner to
another; and Section 3-3-4 be amended to say “not a resident of the County of Christian”; and to amend the
Liquor License Application to include any relevant statements. The motion carried (4-0).

RESIDENTIAL SOLAR REQUIREMENTS

Chairman Skultety noted that there has been an increase in residential solar panels installed in the City. There is
no regulation or permitting process. HBO Goodall requested a permit process similar to a sign permit, requiring
insurance and a safety check. Clerk Lilly will contact various other municipalities to discuss how they regulate.

HBO UPDATES
HBO Goodall provided a recap of this month’s activity, highlighting many building permits, high grass and
animal control issues.

ANY OQTHER MATTERS
HBO Goodall inquired as to moving his Airport Manager’s Report to the Ordinance Committee as he is the only
manager that is required to attend meetings on two nights.

Mayor Barry informed the Committee that he had received notification that the West Main Cross Grant has
been moved to the House Appropriations Committee by Congressman Rodney Davis. This is one of fifteen
projects moved forward and is a potential $2,500,000.00 grant to the City of Taylorville.

Motion by Alderman Bryant and seconded by Alderman Dorchinecz to adjourn. The motion carried (4-0).

Meeting ad,j ourned at 8:55 P.M.
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